Omak Public Library Board Meeting  

Conducted remotely via Zoom

July 12, 2021

Members Present: Cynthia Tollefson, Jo Stalder, Betsy Rainsford, Regional Manager Melissa Little and Librarian Alyssa Collins. 

Minutes from June 2021 were read and approved. 

Old Business:

~No masks are required for patrons who are vaccinated for Covid 19 and is based on the honor system. 

Bills presented and approved for payment with the caveat that  Melissa will talk to the city about the high water/sewer/storm bill:

· City of Omak- water, sewer, storm drain: $808.37 (there was a mistake in the sewer section of the bill, please see below)
· PUD- power, lights, heat: $422.19

· Weinstein Beverage Co.- Toilet paper and paper towels: $120.62

· U.S. Linen and Uniform- Once a week mat cleaning: $68.10

New Business:

~The water/storm/sewer bill was high. At first it seemed it was due to the sprinklers running for a few days non stop which Alyssa alerted the city of as soon as she was made aware of this problem. It was noted during the meeting that the high charge was in the sewer section of the bill. Alyssa will contact the city about the sprinklers and the high bill. Note: After the meeting, Alyssa asked the city about the bill and they told her it was a mistake in the billing that will be corrected. She promptly emailed the board to let us know it was taken care of.

~The rolling bookshelves in the Young Adult section are a great success and the area is heavily utilized by teen patrons. There is a Young Adults Only sign in that area so they can enjoy their own space.

~The hunt for the Children's Section mascot is underway. Candidates are Eagle, Fox, Bear, Cat, Unicorn and Dragon. The winner will be announced on Facebook and Instagram at the end of the summer reading program.

~Masks are required for non vaccinated patrons and is based on the honor system. Children between 5 and 11 are required to wear a mask. Restrictions in the library now only include social distancing, children masks and 30 minutes at the computers.

~The library acted as a Cooling Station during the intense heat wave. The DVDs had to be moved to a shelf and more seating was provided for everyone with seating 3 to 6 feet apart. The board is grateful to our library for being a community Cooling Station.

~There is no assigned cultural diversity awareness for July so the displays are centered around the Summer Reading Program and the American Revolution this month. The Summer Reading display has books that are on the bingo sheet and the American Revolution has fiction and non-fiction books.

~Second interviews for the CST position were held on July 8th and hopefully a candidate will be chosen by the end of the week. Hopefully, there will be a new employee by next month.

~The board discussed alternative methods of meeting because the Zoom method can be difficult for some of our members to attend. The Pioneer Room won't be open until fall so the possibility of meeting in a conference room at the city hall was considered along with asking the city if such a room is available.

~Melissa Little, the Regional Manager introduced herself to, and was welcomed by the board.

Next Meeting will be August 9, 2021 at 1:30, conducted via Zoom.

Respectfully submitted, Betsy Rainsford

